
Minutes of the Lake Region Shooting Sports Association 

Meeting date 11/14/12 

Called to order, a monthly meeting of the LRSSA club was held at the lower level of the Memorial 

Building in Devils Lake, ND. Club President Norm Howard called the meeting to order at 7 PM. 

Attending the meeting was Gary Ertmann, Rick Jorgenson, Norm Howard, Darin MacDonald and Mark 

Stein 

Secretary Report 

Mark Stein read the minutes from the meeting on 10/10/12. Motion to approve minutes made by Rick 

and seconded by Gary. 

Treasurer Report 

Rick reported everything is in good condition. Gary made a motion to approve the treasurer report, 

seconded by Mark. 

Membership Report 

Gary reported 146 members are paid. We have 210 on the list from last year. We need to remind 

members they cannot use the outdoor range unless they have paid dues.. 

Old Business 

Discussion took place on using the indoor range this winter. We will open the range on Sundays from 4-

6PM for open .22 shooting, on Mondays from 7-9PM for .22 rifle and on Tuesdays from 7-9PM for .22 

pistol shooting. We will start this the end of December. 

Discussion took place on 4H air rifle and air pistol shooing. Thursdays during the months of January and 

February will work the best. 

Discussion took place on when would be a good night for archery. Discussion will take place at a later 

time if it can be worked into the schedule.  

Rick stated that on December 9th we will be having an Air Pistol and Air Rifle match. March 2nd and 3rd 

dates are set for the State Sectional Air Match.  

Landfill work will continue so it is important for everyone to continue checking down range before 

shooting. 

New Business 

The gun show will be held February 23-24, 2013. We need to make flyers and have raffle tickets and a 

prize. Discussion took place on the gun we can rafle. 

We will hold a concealed weapons class on December 1st. 

 

Norm discussed having 4H county competitions with surrounding counties. 



Rick told members he is holding an air gun postal match this winter. 

Rick told members there will be a 4H meeting on Monday to discuss the upcoming air gun classes. He 

suggested that we offer air pistol to those kids who have passed hunters safety. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM. 

 

Minutes summited by Mark Stein  

 


